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Hainford Newsletter 
 
As we come to this time of year, it is always helpful to reflect on all of the fantastic achievements and 
experiences that the children have had over the year. Below are just a few of the opportunities that 
children have experienced this year. Thank you to each and every one of the wider school community 
who have supported the school – your contribution makes s significant difference. Good luck to all 
children and staff who are moving on to different adventures. Have a safe and enjoyable summer 
break and we look forward to seeing most of you again in September. 
 

Some of the highlights of this year: 

   

   
 
 
 

Hainford VC Primary School  
Hope,Compassion & Responsibilty 

Newton Road 
Hainford 
 Norwich 

NR10 3BQ 
Head of School: Mr Paul Cross 

Email:office@hainford.norfolk.sch.uk         
Telephone:  01603 898359 

               ‘Part of the Harnser Federation’ 
                        www.Harnserfed.co.uk 
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Whitwell 
Well done to all of the Hainford children who made this year’s residential trip so enjoyable. They 
participated in all activities with great enthusiasm, teamwork and skill. Congratulations to Chloe, Toby 
and Theo for dominating the long boat race on Friday morning taking the top three positions. 

 
Regatta boat race winners! 
 
 

Children’s University  
Summer challenges can be found on our website.  
 
Norfolk Library Service Challenge 
Please see the attached leaflet about how to join in. 
 
Academic Year 2019 to 2020: 
On Tuesday September 3rd, there will be Assertive Mentoring slots available for you to meet with your 
child’s class teacher. This is a great opportunity for you to find out about the term ahead, ask any 
questions and inform the class teacher about any updates. Appointment sheets are still available in the 
office. Alternatively, you can email or telephone the school office on Monday (2nd September) morning. 
 
Children return to school on Wednesday 4th September. The first few days of the new academic year 
are vital in supporting children in settling back into the new routines and expectations for the coming 
year. Children missing these first few days can often be at a disadvantage both socially and 
academically so we strongly discourage, even more than usual, children missing school due to term-
time holidays. 

 
Let’s Celebrate! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

22nd July Head of School Award Values Award 
  

Class 1 Pearl William 

Class 2 Grace Merryn 

Class 3 Joshua Alannah G 
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Mrs Crooke Art Awards: To Emma (Class 3) for amazing art work throughout the year. 
 
Attendance figures for this academic year were: 
CLASS 1- 96.36%    

CLASS 2- 96.22%   

CLASS 3- 96.44% 

Well done to Class 3 for winning this term’s attendance award. 

 

 
All dates other than holidays are subject to change. 

 
September 
2nd INSET 
3rd Assertive mentoring meetings 
4th School open to pupils for the first day of the academic year. 
 

 
Thank you for all of your continued support  

 

NG, P 


